

Greetings from Idaho,

We will travel to Bulgaria on May 29 and will be there until July 2. I look forward to teaching, preaching and fellowshipping with those who are near and dear to us there.

During the past month I was privileged to preach at sister churches in Walla Walla, Washington, Whitefish, Montana, Dillon, Montana, and at our sending church in Lewiston, Idaho.



While in Dillon, I helped Pastor Ken Gilchrist and Bro. Ivan Hale form and pour a concrete pad for a new church sign.

Coming up—On May 11, I will be preaching the Saturday message at the quarterly fellowship meeting in Auburn, Washington. The following Sunday I will be in services with North Hills MBC in Helena, Montana. From Helena, we will return to Lewiston and prepare for five weeks in Bulgaria.

Wedding—In mid-July, we will drive to San Diego for the wedding of our youngest daughter Hannah. She was just 18 months old when we took our family to Romania in 2000.

While in California, we will renew Praise's Bulgarian passport at the Bulgaria Consulate in Los Angeles.

Please lift us up in your prayers in the upcoming days, weeks and months.

Love in Christ,

Tim and Sherry